
Cambridge Parade Manly Circa 1920

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.
			   ABN 49 071 835 845	 ISSN 1835-8500

NEWSLETTER
No 73, June 2015

From the President...

Greetings, & welcome to our June newsletter.  
Winter has commenced, and don’t we know it!  I 
can’t wait for 1st September to come around!

Your committee has been working hard behind the 
scenes attending to the business side of things.  This 
month we have had History Alive at Fort Lytton, and 
as usual, Jill has prepared a display for the event.  
We really appreciate the time and effort that she 

takes in the preparation of these displays as they 
take a great deal of time to produce the finished 
product.  Thank you, Jill, we admire your skill 
and professionalism.  Also, thanks to the members 
who assisted in manning the display over the long 
weekend.  Your help is greatly appreciated.

Past students of Wynnum State High will be 
saddened to learn of the death of popular ex-teacher, 
Miss Joan Pigram who passed away on 19th May 
2015 at the age of 90 years.  I attended her funeral at 

continued on page 2

June General Meeting...

‘The Magna Carta’
Anne Peterken

AND
‘Cruise on the Mirrimar’

Myrtle Beitz

Thursday June 18th, 7:30pm
Ambulance Museum Auditorium 

(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum)

A gold coin donation would be appreciated.
Raffle tickets also available: $1 each or 3 for $2

Appreciation to 
Jan Parnell, Jan Aplin, Christina Stevens, and Mellisa Champley.

      for providing supper this month.  
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the Ann Street Presbyterian Church, Brisbane, on the 27th May, and it was good to 
see a large group of ex students there.  Ex Wynnum Central students will no doubt 
remember Joan’s mother, Mrs Catherine Pigram, who taught there for many years, 
and was greatly respected.

Joan was born at Amiens, Stanthorpe on 29 April 1925 to Harold James Pigram 
and Catherine Mary Pigram (nee McKinnon).  She had an older sister, Mary.  Their 
father (& husband) died when Joan was only 2 years old, and Mrs Pigram returned 
to her former career in teaching so as to provide for her young family.  This 
necessitated a move to Wynnum, where other family members could give some 
support at this very difficult time.

Those who knew Joan would agree she was certainly gifted with many talents.  
After completing Senior at Somerville House, where she was school captain, Joan 
went on to obtain her BA in 1951, followed by a degree in Advanced Education in 
1958.

Her full time teaching career spanned 27 years, teaching mainly English, French, 
Latin, and History.  This included 2 years in England, New Zealand and Canada.  
Although the majority of her teaching career was spent in Queensland state high 
schools (Nambour, Ayr, Herberton, Wynnum, Brisbane State High, and Wavell), 
she also had the joy or returning to her ‘old school’ Somerville House, for 4 years 
as Vice Principal.

All of Joan’s ex students would agree that as a teacher, Joan knew her subject well 
and presented it in a lucid enthusiastic manner.  She was firm and commanded the 
respect of students and inspired their co-operation.  Along with this she was just, 
friendly with a sensitivity to the young mind and outlook.  Her added knowledge, 
qualifications, and abilities in music and choral work were always an added bonus 
at the schools where she taught and beyond.  

After completing a Graduate Diploma in Teacher Librarianship, Joan changed 
her career direction in 1972, and became a lecturer at Kelvin Grove College of 
Advanced Education (now QUT).  During this time (1979) she was chosen to be 
the Qld judge for the ‘Children’s Book of the Year Award’.  Joan really enjoyed her 
final years of lecturing at QUT and retired at the age of 60 in 1985.

Much of her time after retiring was spent on church related work.  This included 
holding the position of organist at the Ann St Presbyterian church for over 20 
years, and acting as archivist for Qld Presbyterian Historical Records for 7 years.
Joan was also an active member of the Toowong Probus Club right up to the time 
of her fall in March 2013, when she was found unconscious after several hours.  
From that time onwards her quality of life and ability to return to independent 
living became an unreachable goal.  She died peacefully at ‘Beth Eden’, in 
Graceville on 19 May 2015.
  
Vale, Joan, you have been an inspiration to many students during your 
distinguished professional career, and a loyal and generous friend to many as well.  
Until next month, I will sign off with best wishes and looking forward to seeing 
you at our next meeting.
						      Regards,
						      Jan Parnell

From the 

President
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Resource Centre Report – June 2015

•	 Last Sunday, 31 May 2015 – Gumdale Heritage Day. 

The Society was invited to participate in the 
event.  We were sited at the entrance of the 
“Tin Hut” which was re-located, in 2004, from 
near Green Camp Road to Gumdale Progress 
Hall grounds in New Cleveland Road. Our Soci-
ety was involved in the original removal of the 
Hut, which is now set up as a museum.

   There was music, food, a fashion parade and 
many of the visitors were interested in the 
history of Wynnum and Manly as their ancestors 
came from our district.

•	 New publication from Brisbane City Council

   “Wander Through Wynnum” is the title of a booklet, soon to be released by the 
Council which guides a walker around a few of our landmarks.

     . . . One’s car is left in the park at the northern mouth of Wynnum Creek, over the 
Fox Street bridge to the Shire Clerk’s cottage.  One passes the former Post Office be-
fore walking down to the Esplanade for lunch of Fish and Chips!

•	 School Project . . . . .

    Last week was the time for the mothers (and one father) of Grade 2 of Wondall 
Heights State School to visit, on behalf of their son or daughter, and choose a local 
locality to research. Only one parent had a list of questions, prepared by his son, to 
gather information about the Wading Pool. 

    The teacher had called in, during the last school holiday to familiarise herself with 
the history of the district.  She admitted that she was very sorry that the school did not 
have the time for the pupils to undertake a field trip and learn at first hand.

•	 Found in the Herald Newspaper of Wednesday 20 February 1963

VOLUNTEERS BUILD NEW HEMMANT CHURCH HALL

“For the past nine months a team of 
voluntary workers has been erecting 
new church hall in Hemmant which 
will be St Philip’s Church of England 
Hall when completed.  Here we see 
some of the week-end workers who 
have been given the task to erect the 
building”
Please, does anyone know where St 
Philip’s Church and St Philips Church 
Hall were located? 

 
												          
							       Till next time  
							       Jill (Librarian)
		

WMHS
Resource 

Centre

Civic Centre
Shop 7/66 Bay Tce

Wynnum
(outside entrance to public 

library)

Opening Hours
Monday - Friday

10am-12 noon
closed public holidays
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Local Identity – William Lamond
Bill Lamond (1920 -1990) was our local Member of Parliament from 1974 to 1977.  Here is his story, as 
reported in The Wynnum – Redlands Herald of 29 March 1978

Bill takes a breather from
hurly-burly

By JIM DUNN

     WHEN the Queensland Parliament met yesterday Bill 
Lamond was not at the swearing-in ceremony.  After three 
years as Member for Wynnum, Bill was at his Manly home.
     
Bill, a local real estate agent, won the seat for the National 
Party at the 1974 general elections in a cliff-hanger decision.       
It catapulted Bill into the hurly-burly of State politics.  He had 
only accepted nomination six weeks beforehand.   The victory 
was heady and soon afterwards Bill found himself a new-chum 
parliamentarian sitting on the bloated government benches.
     
Last November Bill was a government casualty.  His seat 
reverted to the Australian Labor Party.
     
So what does a retired politician do when he suddenly finds, 
through the decision of the ballot box, that his “services are no 
longer required.”
     
I interviewed Bill at his Manly home and asked him what it 
felt like to be a retired politician.        “When you say a retired 
politician I never really considered myself to be a politician but 
someone who had been actively interested in the affairs of this 
area for possibly 25 years.     And I have continued and will continue to follow my interest in community and 
civic affairs and the various organizations in this district.”

REQUIREMENTS
    
 “I always looked upon myself as someone who had some ability to take the requirements of the people of 
this area to levels where we might get something done.”
     “But to answer your question more directly after three strenuous years in government in which I worked on 
average 15 hours a day seven days a week I suppose it has been nice to have a short break.”
     “We were in England in 1972 and we made many friends there and we would like to go back to 
England and Europe to spend a little time, we hope this year,” Bill said.
     
He has been getting back to fishing and taking an interest in Rugby League.   He said he and wife Bettina had 
been taking short trips around south-east Queensland.

continued on page 5
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UNITS PROJECT
     
Before entering parliament he had planned to build a block of units near his Manly home.
Plans had been drawn and tenders called but these were shelved on his entering parliament.  Now these plans 
had been revived and he was in the process of building the units.
     
Since November he had been kept busy.  A lot of people, through community and sporting organizations, still 
called on him and Bettina to attend functions.
     
Bill was born at Cloncurry but spent most of his formulative years in the South Molle group of islands 
off the Queensland Coast.       He said his father had taken up farming on the islands.  In 1936 his father sold 
out and bought a dairy farm at Lindum.  The family operated a warm milk delivery.
     
In 1939 his brother and sister and himself joined the forces.  Bill saw service with the A.L.F. and was 
discharged in 1945. Following his discharge he worked with Bruce Pye Industries.
     
In the early 1950’s he entered real estate at Wynnum and developed this business, as well as auctioneering and 
valueing.
     
Bill said he had been at Wynnum something over 40 years.
     
He met Bettina on New Year’s Eve 1941.       “In those days the very fine R.S.L. club structure we have 
today was purely a small structure in Tingal Road.”  “I went to this New Year’s Eve dance and Bettina, who 
then was quite a young lass, went to the same dance and we met.  History tells the rest.”
    
Bill spoke highly of the role Bettina had played in his life and as the wife of a Member of Parliament.      
He said they had worked as a team.  Bettina had closely involved herself in his work as a parliamentarian.
     
A hospital for Wynnum and improved foreshore development and facilities are Bill’s two pet projects 
for the area.       He believed the hospital would be established and would pursue the matter as a citizen of the 
area.
     
Since he had been out of parliament, Bill said he had been doing various repairs and maintenance 
around the house.  “I think you said, “What’s it like not to have a boss?” I said, “Crikey, I’ve got the hardest 
boss in the world now.”  My wife is making sure I do those gardening things or those repairs to the back steps 
or those squeaky doors, or a bit of concrete work which should have been done two years ago.  “She’s a harder 
boss than Joh ever was.  I sometimes wonder whether husbands should have a union so that they would have 
some right of redress.”

I asked Bill if he could see himself again standing for parliament.  “In the next two and a half years, 
providing my health permits and I’m sure it will, I will continue to be most active in our area and we will see 
what happens then.”

Wed March 29 1978 Wynnum Redlands Herald

Transcribed by Heather Langston
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Can you help? – STAR Community Services 
is looking for VOLUNTEERS.

STAR Community Services is expanding 
into the Wynnum Manly area.

STAR is charity community group based in the Red-
lands that assists aged, frail and disabled people with 
transportation.
 STAR seeking volunteer owner drivers to assist us 
with the demands of client transport services espe-
cially owner driver who reside in the Wynnum, Manly, 
Lota, Gumdale and Tingalpa areas.
 
STAR offers the standard “ATO cents per Km vehicle 
expenses (currently 75c)”.

 It is very important for our clients to ensure the high-
est possible level of safety and client service provided 
by driver-owned vehicles. 
 Vehicle requirement is a 4 door sedan/wagon under 
10 years of age, suitable for the loading and unload-
ing of seniors, e.g. SUV or 4WD not appropriate.
 
 While providing transport services, a driver must:
•	 Hold a prescribed licence of the appropriate class 

for the vehicle being used (open license only);
•	 Comply with all provisions of the Transport Opera-

tions (Road Use Management) Act        1995 of 
Queensland;

•	 Possession of a blue card and National Police 
check or be willing to obtain;

•	 Have a 0.00% blood alcohol level while operating 
the vehicle;

•	 Comply with all relevant organisational policies 
and procedures; and

•	 Must carry comprehensive and compulsory third 
party insurance applicable to the class of vehicle

If you would like to volunteer in your local community 
and drive for STAR, log on to 

www.volunteeringredlands.org.au 
and register your interest for this position.	

WYNNUM

HERALD
Queensland

Circulating to Wynum, Manly, Lota, Gumdale
      Belmont, Thorneside, Hemmant, Murarrie.

Phone 18.  No. 855			   Price 2d

 “THE HERALD”
“The Herald” today is published in tabloid form for 
the first time.
Just on 12 months ago an order was placed in England 
for a new rotary printing press.  This machine, the 
latest of its kind in Australia today, is at present in 
the course of erection at “The Herald” Office.   It is 
anticipated to have this new unit in operation within 
the next two weeks.
“The Herald” will continue to be presented in tabloid 
form from now on – a change which the management 
feels will be acceptable to advertisers and readers 
alike.
It is with a certain amount of pride that it is pointed 
out ”The Herald” is the largest suburban newspaper 
published in Queensland and enjoys a circulation of 
over 6250 paid subscribers each issue.
“The Herald” is delivered by the district newsagents 
to subscribers who have previously ordered the 
newspaper, and there is no hap-hazard hit and miss or 
indiscriminate throwing out on a “give-away” basis of 
“The Herald” in order to build up a circulation figure.
“The Herald” has the greatest number of readers of 
any journal in the district – “The Herald” is the only 
100 per cent local newspaper whose aim is to get 
behind local enterprise and assist local organisations 
through news and advertising columns.
Secretaries or publicity officers of local organisations 
are welcome to make enquiries relating to publication 
of reports from time to time.

		  Wednesday 13th February, 1963



Series BEFORE THE 1950'S 
 Boats No 22 This Post Card of 1907 shows the fisher-
men unloading their catch from the boat “Heather” 
tied up at the south bank of the Wynnum Creek. The 
fish were placed in cane baskets with a lid ready to be 
sent by rail to the Brisbane Fish Markets. Looks like 
the locals were ready to buy direct from the fisher-
men. Note the substantial wooded retaining wall has 
been built.
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For regular WMHSociety updates and more of 
Myrtle Beitz’s fascinating history series...

	
				  

				  

Where am I?  
June 2015

Where was I?  
May 2015

Jill Greenhill
	 Librarian

The Mudflats Arts Group, guided by Pat Zuber, 
planned the constructions  in the early 1990s.  The
 figures represent the characteristics of Lota and 
Moreton Bay – jetties, moorings, old boats,
 wildlife and mangroves.  Funding was provided
 by the Queensland Arts Council and Brisbane 
City Council.

Lota Mudflats c.1930

Lota Mudflats today
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Titbits from Trove...
Trove (trove.nla.gov.au) is a national digitisation of history project.  Gradually all the old newspaper, photographs and documents 

held in archives and libraries around Australia are being digitised and made available online through the Trove website.  There are so 
many interesting things to find - I found an article about my father winning a prize for his fancy dress costome when as a young boy!  I 

thought I would start this short column to share some of my interesting finds from Trove. - Sharee

Queen Competition
WYNNUM, December 14 

The R.S.S.I.L.A., Wynnum. and Manly Sub-branch; - queen competition was brought to a close on Saturday 
evening by the crowning of the successful queen at the Memorial Hall grounds, Wynnum South.

Mr. G. Geddes, who acted as chairman, welcomed the guests and introduced the State Treasurer (Mr. W. H. 
Barnes) and the Lord Mayor (Alderman J. W. Greene), and explained that the competition had been held for the 
purpose of securing funds for the reduction of the debt on the building. A concert programme was then rendered 
by Mesdames H, Gunderson, G. Roulston and A. J. Binnle, Miss Unlce Norrls and Mr. G. Geddes, Mrs. G. W. 

Edmonds and Miss V. NIckols acting as accompanists. The two queens. Misses R. Willis and E. Day, promenaded 
the grounds

with their retinues. The attendants Included Misses V. Curtis, M. Christie, E. Cross, G. Love (maids of honour), 
Misses C. and V. Roulston, J. Turn- bull, and Unice Norris (pages), and Miss Olga Unwln (herald).  The sub-

branch secretary,- Mr. L. Curtis read- the financial statement showing- the results: Miss R. Willis (the Manly-Lota 
queen) £68, and Miss E. Day (Wynnum . queen) £42 7s. id., and declared Miss R. Willis the winning queen, Mr. 
Barnes performed the coronation ceremony. He congratulated the successful queen, and made special reference 
to Miss Day, who had come forward when the committee was in difficulties. The Lord Mayor congratulated the 
successful queen. Later a dance was held In the Memorial Hall, Mr. G. Geddes acting as M.C. and dance music 
being provided by Messrs. V. Cousins, H. J. Chantler. F. A. Jones, and A. Wood. Extras were played by Mrs. H. 
Penrose.  During the dance the Lord Mayor presented to the two competing queens with xylonite toilet sets as a 

token of esteem of the diggers.

			   -The Telegraph, December 15th 1931

Supper Roster 2015

June
Jan Parnell		  3396 6001
Jan Aplin		  3396 4728
Christina Stevens	                3396 9174
Mellisa  champley	 3893 3121

July
Mim Carrington	                 0416 076 102
Nena Robertson	                 3396 2524
Roisin Burrell		  0423 241 921

August
Lyn Shanks		  3396 3792
Jan Bird		                 3396 6690
Carol Astill		  3396 5481

September
Margaret Bullock	                3396 3230
Jillian Mahoney	                 3393 1655
Marie Stokes		  3893 3363

October
Anne Hall		  0412 634 587	
Ellen Coupland	                3899 1326
Deborah Tearle	                3396 9697

November
Myrtle Beitz	                3396 4711
Margaret O’Neil	                3348 3123
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Behind the scenes at the State Library of Queensland
by Sharee Cordes

For the past two weeks, I have been fortunate to be able to spend some time working behind the scenes at the 
State Library of Queensland, in both the Queensland Memory department, and also in Conservation.  It has cer-

tainly been interesting to see what goes on behind the scenes
.

It has been surprising to learn of all the different things that the State Library collects.  
The librarian in charge of Queensland Literature explained that they try to collect every work of fiction that has 
been published by a Queensland author, a task made more difficult today with a proliferation of self-published 
authors for her to find.  There are other librarians who cover different areas such as Queensland Music, Oral His-
tories and Digital Stories, Web sites, newspapers, and one of the most surprising, Ephemera.

Ephemera is basically junk mail!  Well, almost.  It is a collection of things that would normally be read and 
thrown away, such as tourism advertising brochures, real estate advertisements, political campaign materials and 
health promotions.  They even had boxes of re-usable shopping bags, water bottles and hats with different adver-
tising designs printed on them.  They have also collected samples of wrapping 
paper, 5 boxes of it, to show different wrapping paper designs of the time.  These 
are all part of the State Library Collection, so if you wanted, you could go to the 
library and ask to see their re-usable shopping bag collection, just as you would 
ask to see a book from the collection!

Another interesting group that I have spent some time with is the Q ANZAC 100 
team.  
Q ANZAC 100 is a huge 4 year long project aiming to collect and digitise as 
much information relating to Queenslanders’ involvement in WWI as possible.   This involves digitising all of 
the WWI photos that the library currently has and they are always on the lookout for new photos to add to the 
collection.  They are also transcribing (thanks to the amazing work of their volunteers), hundreds of letters, dia-
ries and other written information from that time, which will all be eventually made available online.  
I was able to help with the sorting of a new collection of photos that they have recently purchased.  These were 
photos taken by a young nurse, Sister Marion Winifred Croll, during her time in Egypt in WWI.  Many of them 
show her adventures in the area on her days away from the hospital, visiting the pyramids, the river or the 
small villages in the area.  You can read more about these photos on the SLQ blog http://blogs.slq.qld.gov.au/
ww1/2015/06/05/sister-marion-winifred-croll/

Another section of the library that I have enjoyed spending time in is Conservation.  I have had the task there of 
cleaning one of the old real estate posters from a large collection they have advertising ‘new’ subdivisions around 
Brisbane.  They also taught me how to do tear repairs (much harder than they made it look), and make boxes on 
their amazing box making machine.
It was interesting to sit in on the Conservation Clinic that was being held last week.  Did you know that you can 
book a free 15 minute consultation with the conservators from the museum and the library about your own ob-
jects?    One of the ladies who visited the clinic had brought along photos of her father from World War 1 and she 
was very pleased to be asked if they could be borrowed to digitise and add to the SLQ collection.  

I have been so grateful to have had this opportunity as part of my studies.  I have learnt that their main aim is to 
make the resources available for people in the community and they really love it when people make use of them 
for their own projects and research – something I will be doing more of in the future!

Nurses having breakfast on the verandah
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What is your story?  
Everyone has an 

interesting story to tell.
We are looking for participants 
to be involved in our upcoming 
Wynnum Manly Oral History 

Project.

If you have lived in the area for a ‘few’ 
years and you would be interested in 
having your story recorded and added 
to our library, please register your 
interest by contacting our oral history 
co-ordinator Sharee,  phone 3348 4452 
or email
sharee.cordes@gmail.com, or by 
leaving your name and contact number 
at the Resource centre.

You will also recieve a digital 
copy of your oral history to share 

with your family and friends.

Baskets Baskets Baskets

Donations of baskets are needed 
for our raffle prizes - please bring 

along to the next meeting.
Thankyou!

Thankyou to our sponsors...

The Society would like to thank 
and acknowledge Cartridge World 

Wynnum for its ongoing support and 
sponsorship.  

Our Committee...

President:	 Jan Parnell	 3396 6001	 president@wmhs.org.au

Secretary:	 Lena McCreadie	 3393 4393	 secretary@wmhs.org.au

Treasurer:	 Sandy Liddle	 3207 4467	 treasurer@wmhs.org.au

Librarian:	 Jill Greenhill	 3393 3208	 library@wmhs.org.au

Speaker Coordinator:	 Myrtle Beitz	 3396 4711	 events@wmhs.org.au

Membership Coordinator:  Sandy Liddle	 3207 4467    membership@wmhs.org.au

Newsletter Editor:	 Sharee Cordes	 3348 4452       newsletter@wmhs.org.au

Supper coordinator:	 Deborah Tearle	 3396 9697	 supper@wmhs.org.au

Publicity Officer:	    Deborah Tearle	    3396 9697	 publicity@wmhs.org.au

Welfare Officer:	 Ellen Coupland	 3899 1326

Meeting Sign on:  Mitchell Parsons				  

Plaques & memorials coordinator:	   Noela Stratton	 3396 0069

Life Members:	 Myrtle Beitz, John Davies, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton
Late life members:    Merv Beitz, Jack Sands.

Patrons:	Cr. Peter Cumming and Joan Pearce MP

Friends of WMHS:  John McIntyre
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Date                                                                           Time   Location Name                        Name

14th June 10:15am - 11:15am Roma Street Railway Sta-
tion                                                                  

Steam Train Sunday 
10:15am - 11:15am

16th June 6pm
 John Oxley Library Read-
ing Room,Level 4, State 
Library

The Vital Track150 yrs of 
QLD rail 6pm

19th June 1pm - 3pm Wynnum Library  Geneaology On-
line  1:30pm-3:30pm

20th-21st June           
The Embroiders Guild Club 
Qld 149 Brunswick St, For-
titude Valley 

Support from home 2015 
Anzac Commemorative Ex-
hibition

20th-21st June             State Library Queensland 
Auditorium 1, Level 2                                  

Siganto Artists books semi-
nar  

21st June                       2pm - 3pm Newstead House                                                                                     Call of the Pipers(QLD Irish 
pipes) 2-3pm

23rd June                 11am-12pm
Queensland State Archives 
435 Compton Road, Run-
corn                 

Behind the Scenes Tour of 
the archives

23rd June                     1pm - 2pm
Queensland State Archives 
435 Compton Road, Run-
corn                  

Using microfilm and in-
dexes workshop 

25th June                     6pm - 8pm  Library Shop, Level 1, 
State Library                                                        

 Chinese knotting Work-
shop 6-8pm ($30)   

25th June                       10am - 12pm Wynnum Library                                                                                          Bands of Wynnum Manly 
10am - 12pm

28th June                       10:30am - 4pm Ormiston House                                                                                          Vintage Car Club Day 
1030am-4pm ($5)

2nd July                         6pm - 7:50pm  Wynnum Library                                                                                          Family History up late 6pm 
- 7:50pm

Coming Events

Ladies Indoor Bowls
Players wanted

Ladies indoor bowls meet each Wednesday at the Wynnum Buffalo Hall, Tingal Road, Wynnum.
8:30am - 12:00 noon Wednesday

Come along and enjoy the morning.
If you are interested, please contact...

Joan 3396 7634/Kay 3162 8399
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc 
Minutes of General Meeting held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium

 on Thursday 21 May 2015 

The meeting opened at 7.30pm with 37 members and 2 visitors present, Fay Smith and Shaun Forrester. 
Apologies were received.

President Jan Parnell opened the meeting promptly at 7.30pm, with the useful fact that on 21 April 1937 the 
first solo fight took place across the Atlantic.

Minutes of the previous meeting: were accepted by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Col Brown. 

Correspondence: In the absence of Lena, Jill summarised the correspondence received in April. This 
correspondence had been accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting held on 7 May 2015. 
  
Treasurers Report: Bank of Qld  A/c No.  2013 9708 		  1 – 30 April 2015
	 Opening Balance at 1 April 2015		            			   $36,817.67
		  which comprises 

1.	 Everyday Account
		  Opening Balance at 1 April 2015		  $  5,598.61
		  Income   $1,865.60     Expenditure $2,849.49
		  Closing Balance at 30 April 2015				    $  4,614.72

2.	 Websaver Account at 30 April (inc Interest $51.31)  	 $31,270.37
		  TOTAL FUNDS   at 30 April 2015				    $35,885.09
This report was presented and approved at Committee Meeting on 7 May 2015.
 
Resource Centre:        “Where was I in April” featured a figure from the Mudflats artefact at Lota, which 
had been constructed in 1992 to depict the characteristics of Lora – mangroves, mud, old boats, birds.
Members were sought to assist at History Alive to be held at Fort Lytton on Saturday and Sunday 6 and 7 of 
June 2015.

Bring and Buy: Ellen Coupland introduced the updated stall and asked for goods and helpers.

In the absence of the guest speaker, Myrtle Beitz told us of the early traders and development of Manly’s 
Cambridge Parade and Stratton Terrace.
 
The Door Prize , was won by Christina R-Westhouse,  the Raffle by  Shaun Forrest and the Members 
Draw went to Noela Stratton. 

The meeting closed at 9.00pm.  A delicious supper was served by Rensche Schep, Noela Stratton and Christina 
R-Westhouse.  
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Resources for Sale...

Author Title Year Cost
Beitz, Myrtle Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $35

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, 
Betty

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 
1846 - December 1859, Volume 1

1998 $5

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, 
Betty

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: Janu-
ary 1860 – December 1863, Volume 2 
(2nd ed)

2002 $5

Nalder, 
Robyn

From sapling to kero tin: A peek at 
Gumdale’s past

2004 $15

Nock, Betty History of music in the Wynnum and 
Manly area 1900-1997

1998 $5

Nock, Betty History of arts in the Wynnum and 
Manly area 1900-2003

2005 $5

Microfiche and Microfilm Resources...

We currently hold the following microfiche and 
microfilm resources in the Resource Centre.

Microfiche
Aldine History of Queensland	 1888
Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland
	 Pioneer Index	 1829 – 1889
	 Federation Index	 1890 – 1914
Commonwealth Electoral Roll
	 Wynnum Manly	 1903 – 1989
	 Hemmant	 1903 – 1982
Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries	 1828 – 1949
Queensland Post Office Directories	 1868 – 1949
Queensland Government Gazette	 1859 – 1869
Queensland Land Records	1856 – 1859
St Helena Diary	 1897 – 1910

Microfilm	
Wynnum Herald	 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967
Queensland State Electoral Rolls	 1860 - 1910

These are free for members to use and the friendly 
volunteers will be more than happy to assist you 
with use of the equipment.  

Regular WMHS Volunteers and Helpers...
GENERAL MEETINGS:	 	 Afternoon set up:			  Col Brown, Jill Greenhill and Myrtle Beitz
				    Welcome at Door and raffles:	 Ian Wheeler and Mitch Parsons				  
				    Bring and buy:			   Deb Tearle				  
				    Kitchen Coordinator:		  Margaret Mack
				    Supper Coordinator:		  Deborah Tearle
				    Raffle prizes:			   Sandra Wheeler

NEWSLETTERS:	Compiler & Editor:	 Sharee Cordes
		  Events Round-up		 Mitchell Parsons
		  Printing:			  Ian Wheeler
		  Email distribution co-ordinator: Sharee Cordes - if you do not recieve your emailed newsletter please contact. 	
		  Postal distribution co-ordinator: Jill Greenhill - if you do not recieve your posted newsletter please contact Jill.
		  Thankyou to Carl Wheeler of CMK Financial Solutions for his assistance in the printing of this newsletter

RESOURCE CENTRE:	 Volunteers on duty:	 Ian Wheeler, Ian Kennedy, Noela Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, Col Brown, 		
	 Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Heather Langston, Margaret Bulloch, Rensche Schep, Ellen Coupland.
	 Research enquiries: Jill Greenhill and Ellen Coupland
	 Mail: Jill Greenhill

TOURS:	Planning & Coordination:	 Jan Parnell, Jill Greenhill, Lena McCreadie, Ellen Coupland & Deb Tearle
	 Booklet:		 Jill Greenhill
	 Bookings:	 Sandy Liddle at General Meetings or Resource Centre staff each weekday

ORAL HISTORY:		 Sharee Cordes

Please pop in to the Resource Centre or contact 
Jill Greenhill on 3393 3208 if you would like to 

purchase any of these items.  Part proceeds of some 
sales go to supporting the Resource Centre.

Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22.  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - $35.00.  Or a maroon WMHS 
warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00.

	 Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room so come and try one on.  .
Do you have the new badge -$10.

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order.
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Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum.

Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):-

	
	 Single	 $15.00				    Family	$25.00			   High School student $5.00

PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person.

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost

Visit us online at:   www.wmhs.org.au

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.
PO Box 318,
Wynnum.  Q.  4178

www.wmhs.org.au

ABN 49 071 835 845
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